
Blue Knight Meeting July 21, 2013 
 
The KC Metro Blue Knights met at Catfish Charlie's in Wellington for 
Sunday Dinner and the monthly meeting. We had 17 motorcycles with 
23 members and guests present.  The started to the meeting places In a 
light rain, but the skies cleared slightly and a good ride out was enjoyed. 
 
President Rodney Phillips and Vice President Tim Hicks were not 
present.  Road Captain Tim Smith opened the meeting. 
 
A short report on the Eureka Springs Conference was given and limited 
information about the upcoming conference in Broken Arrow. The hotel 
still have rooms available.  Mike Berry spoke of a past conference in 
Broken Arrow and how much fun the conference was.  
 
Our Safety Officer Stan Rogers spoke to two recalls, one on a Yamaha.  
 
Jane Hill has collected 38 patches in her quest to replace those lost lost 
in a fire. A young boy in Colorado whose uncle was a police officer killed 
in the line of duty. The boy named Kyle was taken to Washington D.C. 
To visit the Law Enforcement Memorial. While on the journey a fire 
destroyed their home and the patch collection Kyle had established. 
Jane has collected patches in the bi-state area. She presented a card for 
members and guests to sign and sent along with the patches. oMike 
Berry moved and was passed we send him a Chapter T-shirt.  
 
Jane Suggested  we get together for a couple of pictures that we can 
use later like for a Christmas card.  Also a letter for the getting donations 
for out Christmas families.  The idea met with favor.  
 
The 50/50 drawing was won by Bill Evans.  
 
John Rutz announced the he and Ina would like to have an outing at 



their home, perhaps in October 
 
Next meeting will be at the Pizza Ranch.   
 
Meeting adjourned.  
 
 
 
 
Richard Gooch  
Ride with Pride 


